



BRaid Inc.:  General Meeting Minutes   13 February, 2015
Held at DoC Maahanui Office, Sockburn, Christchurch at 3pm.
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Welcome: 
Chairman Nick Ledgard welcomed members and guests. 

Present:
Nick Ledgard, Edith Smith, Jane Demeter, Helen Chambers, Sean McCracken, Colleen Philip, Frances Schmechel, Jack van Hal, Andy Grant, Sue Stuebenvoll, Anne Schlesselmann
Apologies:  
Donna Field, Steve Attwood, Eleanor Bissell, Dale McEntee, Coutney Thompson, Richard Maloney, Phillip Cochrane, Joanna Mcveagh (Wgtn), Valerie Cambpell, Michael Hamblett, John Dowding. Mark Sanders, Val Clemens, Helen  Greenep, Jim Jolly, Jan Walker, Lesley Shand

,
Moved:  ‘that the apologies be accepted’. Nick/Edith Carried.

Presentation:  
Black Fronted Tern Population Research, Anne Schlesselmann, University of Otago. 
Anne’s work aimed to understand the relationship between breeding BFT colonies in order to facilitate better management of threats. Via a blood sample nuclear DNA is extracted (PCR) and sequenced to identify markers for both parent birds. The team sampled 598 birds , 430 adults, 130 chicks on 24 different rivers (Aparima to Wairau) with different nesting habitat from big boulders to dunes(Makarora). Report anticipated in June after DNA analysis is completed. Largest numbers of birds were observed on the Waitaki possibly indicating that rivers with big flows afford more mammalian predator protection.

Minutes of the last General Meeting held on 29 August 2014.
Moved: ‘that the minutes are accepted as a true and correct record’ Edith/Colleen. Carried.

Financials: 
Edith reviewed the financial report as presented to and accepted by the Management Committee. Available funds (excluding ECan carry forward and mounted predators) $2716.84 Received and approved Edith/Nick
Membership: 43 paid members and 3 affiliated member groups. Reminders sent re subs.
Manager’s Report:


Funding reports submitted and new funding applications submitted to Canterbury 


Community Trust and World Wildlife Fund. 
Web page development remains a work in progress.  
Media article in ‘Gravel Matters’ and Northern Outlook. 
Delivered ‘Tread Carefully’ brochures to fishing outlets. 
School workshops with Ashworth, Clearview and West Melton schools. 
ECan Regional Initiative forum and funding proposal.
Letters re Orari Flow and Code of Practice to ECan. 
Assisted with river surveys. Orari Ashburton(2), Ashley, U. Waimak.
Received as presented to Management Committee  and approved Nick/Edith. 
Moved:  ‘thanks to Jane for work over past year and progress made’ Nick/Colleen

General Business:
ECan Gravel Extraction Code of Practice (CoP):

· Shaun outlined the development of the draft CoP with the Gravel Liaison Committee . CoP will replace resource consent conditions. Some of BRaid’s suggestions have been incorporated into the draft but it will retain the list of protected species rather than referring  to the external list. Awaiting outcome of runanga consultation. Needs to be in place when the pLWRP becomes operative as gravel extraction will then become a permitted activity. 
ECan is developing a CoP for maintenance work in rivers (Ecan, TAs, Roading, Utility Co.). Using Good Earth Matters consulting. Would have special powers, more strict rules with  more discretion except for emergency works. 
 All needing to be ready for pLWRP plan change due out in April. 
Question raised as to do they require Wildlife Act permission – follow up by Shaun. If non-compliance, likely that permit will not be re-issued and will need a resource consent.
Shaun raised the issue that there were insufficient river bird experts in South Canterbury for inspections. Discussion around possibility of training and certification, needs independence and/or accreditation by OSNZ or BRaid. Process would need to be created.
Upper Waimakariri Survey: Preliminary from Jim. Final report needed by ECan by mid March.


Regional Initiative:
Per Frances meeting was held to discuss and prioritize 5 proposals for Canterbury wide funding from ECan:  Expansion of Upper Rangitata predator control and Clarence BFT predator control. Island creation still under consideration. Also BBG similar to BFT, habitat creation for robust grasshoppers, BBG numbers.
NEXT Foundation: on hold until new guidelines are issued by the foundation
Correspondence 
Correspondence In: (via email)
ECan letter re bird assessments and engineering works
WWF re donation for 2014/15 Manager role $9800 in 2 payments of $4900 each
The Canterbury Community Trust re donation for 2014/15 Manager role $12000
TCCT re 2015 only on-line applications
Ecan Braided River Regional Initiative request for proposals
Freeparking receipt for domain name
Courtney Thompson re Waimakariri breeding season report likely available in April 
Preliminary data from Niall indicates that our two Black-billed gull colonies at the Waimakariri this year both did quite well.  Niall has just sent through the data from our colony at Dixons Bay and has reported that 1083 nests were counted on the ground today, with at least 1400 chicks fledged.  I don’t have the data from the other colony at hand at the moment sorry.
Correspondence Out: (via email)
LINZ: seeking detail on in-river biosecurity works
Letter to Mid-Canty 4WD re Ashburton Black billed gulls Presentation to them requested.
ECan Braided River Regional Initiative proposals for Advocacy role

ECan: input to Gravel Extraction Code of Practice
Manager Position

Update from Nick re applicants being sought and hope to appoint within month.  Will create an announcement soliciting applications. Add to website. Forest and Bird e-letter. OSNZ to contact BRaid for job description.
Monitoring: 
Floods precluded some surveying being completed 
Ashley: Best wrybill breeding season on Ashley: 4pr double brood, 11pr bred a 1chick per pair, expect 30% success BFTs – near extraction ponds, 400 BBI left in Oct likely in Waimak, only 3 chicks 
Masterton Lake Henley:  Reduce rat numbers, try to keep unvegetated
Want to know: Are Canada geese a significant cause of disturbance?

better approach needed: Colony identification, management of access to rivers, activities over the season. Draft template to be worked up by Edith. Would be good to send any breeding season details to Andy Grant.

River Bird Tourism: Sue S has been approached to promote river bird tourism in NZ. BRaid Management Committee to consider. Sue to write letter. Consider accredited people being guides.
Next meeting:   Monday 13 April 1pm
Meeting closed at 4pm

Signed:

_________________

Date:

_________________
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Thanks to our Supporters
